

## Village of Mount Prospect Press Release

Village of Mount Prospect Swears In New and Returning Elected Officials; Outgoing Trustees Honored

**DATE:** May 2, 2023

**CONTACT:** Kylie Cerk, Director of Marketing and Public Relations

kcerk@mountprospect.org, 847-818-5201

On May 2, the Village of Mount Prospect welcomed its new Village Board of Trustees. Sworn-In at tonight's Village Board Meeting were John J. Matuszak, Colleen E. Saccotelli, Vincent J. Dante and William A. Grossi.

Trustee Matuszak was re-elected to fill a two-year unexpired term. He was first appointed in 2021 to fill Mayor Paul Wm. Hoefert's remaining trustee seat. Trustee Saccotelli was re-elected for a four-year term. This is her third consecutive term as a Village Trustee. Trustee Dante was elected for a four-year term. This is his first term on the Village Board. Trustee Grossi was elected for a four-year term. He is returning to the Village Board after serving four years starting in 2017.

Outgoing Trustees Richard F. Rogers and Michael A. Zadel were recognized and honored for their service. Rogers was first appointed to the Board in 2013 to fill retired Mayor Juracek's remaining trustee seat. He was elected in 2015 and again in 2019 for four-year terms. Zadel was first appointed in 2001. He served as trustee for five consecutive terms until 2021, when he chose to retire. In 2022, Zadel was asked by Mayor Hoefert to return to the Board to fill a vacant seat. The Village of Mount Prospect thanks them for their dedication to our community and wishes them well in their retirement.

"I am looking forward to working with our new Board of Trustees, and we will hit the ground running with our strategic planning sessions next week," said Mayor Paul Hoefert. "I continue to be very optimistic on the future of Mount Prospect, and I believe the new Board will be up to the challenges of leadership."

####



Trustee Matuszak



**Trustee Saccotelli** 



**Trustee Dante** 



**Trustee Grossi**